
 

 
 
 
 
 
7 March 2014 
            
Newsletter No 23 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 

Thought for the Week 
“Your word is a lamp to my feet and a light to my path.” 

Psalm 119:105                                        
Celebration Assembly 
The following children will receive certificates for good work and behaviour in the Celebration 
Assembly on Monday 10 March 2014. All Parents/Carers are welcome to attend and stay for coffee 
afterwards. If Parents/Carers do attend could I please ask them to stay until Celebration Assembly 
finishes. This demonstrates to all the children that the entire celebration assembly is valued by 
Parents/ Carers. Thank you for your support. 
 

Hiba Raza  Nursery 
For her improving 

understanding of „where?‟ 

 Rithika Korotania   RW 
For fantastic writing in Literacy 

Kamron Graham   RB 
For excellent listening skills in P.E. 

Whole Class   1C 
For being fantastic 

ambassadors for the school 
on our trip 

Te‟airey Manchester-Mey     1/2L 
For working hard in Maths to be more 

independent 

    Dalmar Coleman     2S 
For producing an outstanding piece 

of work in Literacy 

Kibret Solomun    3B 
For showing a recent 
improvement in the 

presentation of his work 

Shayla-Moore Samuda   3/4SS 
For working extremely hard to 

describe a setting 

   Ella Chiu-McCrea   4J 
For writing a fantastic description 

and working extremely hard in 
Literacy 

   Muhammed Al-Sahid  5W 
For trying hard to organize a 

record chronologically 

Aaran Bains  5/6B 
For working hard in Maths lessons 

   Javone Forrester  6S 
For excellent Literacy work 

 
Weekly Certificates 
Lining Up RB 
Spick and Span 4J 

Movement Bird 5W 
Attendance 2S 
Dinner Time Yummy Bear goes to 5W   Runners up – 1C 

 
Kind and Thoughtful Person 
The following children will receive the „Kind and Thoughtful‟ certificate and care of a cuddly dog.  
The award will be presented in Celebration Assembly on Monday 10 March 2014. The lucky children 
will also have fruit and milk with Mrs Packer in her office. 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Attendance and Punctuality 
Please support us in continuing to improve our attendance and punctuality by encouraging your 
children to come to school and be on time every day. 
 
Term Dates 

Easter Holiday 

 
Children break up on 
Friday 11 April 2014 

and return on 
Tuesday 29 April 2014 

 

 
Have a lovely weekend. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer CBE 
Executive Head Teacher  
National Leader of Education 

KS1 KS2 

Anisha Kaur 
For looking after another child 

who was upset 

Zaynab Begum 
For always putting a smile on 

everyone‟s face 


